
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA Committee Head Meeting

February 9, 2015 at 8:00am

Present:

Sterling Oliver, President

Ellen Houpt, Vice President
Suzi Purdy, Secretary


Tiffany Martin, Advocacy



Caroline Horne


Cheri Lowe
Michele Turner


April Faucette


Holly Johnson

Geoff Palmer



Julia Bellamy



Angie Keene

Barbara Yager


Christy Brock



Erin Romeiser

Peggy Chapman


Donna Hallenbeck

I. Meeting called to order at 8:03am (Sterling)
II. Minutes (Sterling)
· The January 12, 2015 Committee Head Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Review (Suzi)
· Listening Centers:  3 listening centers were ordered but just cd players.  Holly had to then order headphones and splitters which she is currently testing and will order more if work.  Trying to determine if Rowe and Wetzel need.  Need more CD materials instead of cassettes.
· Technology:  30 headphones ordered to replaced broken ones.
· Check Voiding:  Still have 2 outstanding checks from individuals who have not responded.  All checks to companies were voided.
· Printer Cartridges:  Ordered per Shawn Manning specifications.  Over budget by $300.
· Curb Appeal:  Angie Keene, Beautification received $2,000 grant from Whole Foods.  Discussion on what money can go towards and if possible to refresh front foundation plants to enhance curb appeal.  Perhaps some end of year surplus can also go toward this effort.
· Refresher Packs:  46 teachers to receive $100 allocation.  $4,500 budgeted so over $100.  Send to Caroline & Sterling to ensure no one left off.  Stress the monies should be used for items needed in classrooms and in lieu of asking for parent donations.
· Staff Appreciation:  Spending will be right at or a tad over.  Purchasing lunch from Maggiano’s, coffee cart items and gift cards.
· Teacher College:  Within dollars of budget.  Still lining up if need substitutes.
· Sales Tax Return:  Approximately $700 due from sales tax refund.
· Father / Daughter Dance:  Most payments have been sent out (paid $2,500) but still awaiting deposits from ticket sales (only received $1,000).
IV. President’s Report (Sterling)
· Boy Scouts:  Leader excited to use available bulletin board.
· Communications:  SLT evaluating forms of BWE communications and will make recommendations for usage.
· PTA Positions:  Forms are trickling in. Several openings for next year.  How can we get new blood especially Kindergarten parents?  Room Moms to encourage involvement.  Need to ensure current chairs also try to get people on board.  Need to be sure we are educating people on their position details (pass on folders with information).
· CMS Flyer Policy:  Lynne to create and disseminate new policy.
· Communication Pockets:  Ensure getting info that needs to be included to teachers early in the week (ie. not Thursday morning).
· E-blast:  Light on information.  Send Caroline information to be included.
· Staff:  Jan Rowe not returning this year.  Lynne Sturdivant’s sister passed away.  Belinda Potter’s husband still in hospital.  Office volunteers crucial right now.
V. Principal’s Report (Caroline Horne)
· School Report Card:  BWE was very close to an A.  Proud of B score but will work harder to strive for A next year.  (Next year’s scale is 10 points.)  BWE has many types of students who all work hard.  Really good things going on in our building!
· CMS Allotments:  CMS will start planning for next year’s staff allotments in March.  Encourage all rising Ks to register ASAP so we can get a better idea of numbers.  Marquee to be updated to encourage registration.  Will also use Room Moms and e-blast.  At 800 right now.  801 is magic number to get more resources.  
· Air Quality:  CMS working with us and listening to our concerns.  All tests came back fine but facility group would like to see some more solar tubes as well CMS addressing temperature fluctuations and humidity levels.  Constant climate control year round very important to staff members.  Will seek out parent involvement if need help reinforcing concerns.  PTA Advocacy position to take a closer look at this next year and make sure everyone is educated.
VI. Committee Reports
· Room Moms (Erin Romeiser):  Adding request for lunch monitor volunteers to monthly communication to reinforce need.
· Lunch Monitors:  Break in communication as to whether or not volunteer will be present and Teacher Assistant not needed.  Reminders going out to volunteers but is it working?  Lots of no shows.
· Book Fair Night (Michele Turner):  Will send save the date soon.
· Beautification / Garden (Angie Keene):  Whole Kids / Whole Foods grant received in the amount of $2,000.  Will investigate better water supply solutions.  YMCA putting in water fountain so possibly tap into that water source.  Planning beautification Saturday soon.  Kids will be planting veggie seeds which then will be planted in garden in spring.  Planting pumpkins for fall.  Hoping to also address front curb appeal.
· Fun Day (Christy Brock):  SAC and grades 3 - 5 will be April 17th.  Grades K - 2 will be April 20th.  Slight overlap with teacher appreciation week but can’t be avoided.  Ms. Kennedy will share theme in March.  Permission slip will be on-line this year.  Using new method for t-shirt ordering this year (parent to select size).  Due to earlier date will need to be creative on water stations.
· Science Fair (Julia Bellamy):  360 kids participated in science fair along with all classes.  Photos on front bulletin board.  Ended up getting the volunteers and judges that were need.  Bill Maslin big hit as judge!
· Teacher Birthdays (Donna Hallenbeck):  Going well.
· Boys Night Out (Holly Johnson & April Faucette):  Set for May 1st.  Working on water bottle giveaway.  Approximately $4 / bottle.  Dads Group to help with stations.
· Health Team (Holly Johnson):  Teachers and parents can participate in YMCA fitness challenge and receive a free membership in March.  Walk to School days have been light due to cold weather.  Have a parent volunteer to run Morning Mileage Club.  PE teacher from Sterling looking for volunteers for their Fun Day.  Holly also looking for volunteers to help with EC classes who are training at Y for swimming events at Special Olympics.
· Dad’s Group (Geoff Palmer):    12 projects have been highlighted by teachers / staff that Dad’s Group could help doing.  Budget currently gone so will need to be creative with resources.
· Book Fair:  Will be held week of March 16th.
· Audit:  2nd quarter financial audit is complete and all is well.
· Bulletin Board (Barbara Yager):  Please share all photos so they can be included on bulletin board.  Ideas for upcoming boards include:  garden, Girls Night Out dance, art show, Beginner Day, Special Olympics.
· Yearbook:  Order forms coming in.  Still need quotes from kids to be included in yearbook.  Request should be sent to all parents not just PTA.
· Sprit Day (Peggy Chapman):  Wear red or pink on Thursday, February 12th.  Thursdays not as good as Fridays but this is the last one.  Bulletin board in teacher's lounge will have spirit day reminder.
VII.  Meeting adjourned at 9:15am (Sterling)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary

